Publication: South Coast Herald Date: Friday, January 18, 2019

Page: 10

## RNM responds to DA claim

Ray Nkonyeni Municipality had thought President Cyril Ramaphosa's visit and the meeting were government activities and therefore planned that the title deeds be handed over at the meeting in Marburg Secondary School's hall last Monday (January 7).

However, upon learning that the president's visit and the meeting were political party activities, the municipality then changed the venue to Ray Nkonyeni Municipality Council Chambers and yes indeed, title deeds were handed over at the chambers. It was not done in the meeting held at Marburg Secondary because it was more of a political meeting.

What is also important is that these were only handed over by Ravi Pillay, the KZN MEC for Human Settlement and Public

Mqwebu - only municipal branding was displayed during the handover.

Beneficiaries can attest to the above and that they were moved from Marburg Secondary to RNM Council Chambers to receive their title deeds.

They can also attest that this official handover of title deeds was purely a government activity

It is therefore incorrect that no title deeds were handed over and to say President Cyri Ramaphosa used false title deed promises to deceive residents into attending his rally or meeting is unfortunate, ill-fated and inappropriate.

SIMON M APRI

Senior Manager: Mayoralty and

Communications

Rav Nkonveni Municipality

Works, and RNM Mayor Cllr Nomusa Ray Nkonveni
This material has been copied under a Not Selected licence and is not for resale or retransmission.